November 21, 2021
The meeting started at7:07
Assistance: 
Ellen, Debbie, Teresa, Elizabeth, Glen, 
Marilyn, Denisse, Sara
Ellen talked about state convention. Glen spoke about the 2 fundraisers, and he will give more details in December. We exceeded $2,000 on pie palooza. Some funds can be allocated for Washington Seminar or the Midwest convention. Sara will send an email to the outreach committee to plan for 2022. Amari will be part of the outreach committee.
About the cooking class fundraiser: we had to postpone the date to Dec 28 to let more people sign up. Ellen will send an email to list serves tomorrow. 
Midwest seminar: March 18 to 20. The registration fee is $100, plus room rates that are over $100 per night. It will be at the Holiday Inn in O’Hare. The team is working on the agenda. Glen asked about registration including meals and if parents will join too. Ellen will get back to us with the answer. Sara also asked about when the registration will open and Elizabeth about if there will be hybrid. Marilyn asked if it is allowed in the contract with the hotel to bring food in for dinner. Debbie asked about the price point, saying that it is too high. Denisse asked about the amount of meeting rooms we will use. She also asked if Ingrid or John Gordon from the state had been contacted so that the state will sponsor students, and we need a copy of the agenda. Maybe the student division can sponsor some students too. 
Debbie already sent out the placard to the Teacher’s Excellence award winner. 
There are about 7 or 8 people in the regional convention committee. Denisse proposed contacting the Indiana State affiliate president to have her invite the scholarship winners to the event. 
The Washington Seminar application is out and due on Dec 10. On the seminar, 9 people go to D.C. to speak to our representatives and senators. Illinois gives the assistants a stipend for the flight and pays for hotel. Assistants will get training before meeting the Congress representatives. The goal is to make the representatives co-sing some pieces of legislation. Marilyn added that at a national level, they are trying to figure out how we will get it done. This is because of what happened on January 6. We should hear more soon about how many people we will be able to send. 

On the State report, Marilyn thanked all for the participation on the convention. Kira will send an email with a survey about the event. She thanked Natalio for helping plan the Midwest convention for students. 
Debbie talked about Braille leaders are leaders, a contest to motivate people to read braille. There are different categories, depending on school year or age. There are several prices. Which are related to braille. The contest will consider the minutes per day that the contestant is reading. The participant will get online badges. Already some people signed up. 
About National and State scholarships, they open on December 1. The deadline is March 31. Motion to approve the September minutes passed, as well as for the October minute.
The meeting adjourned at 7:59
